

Aldwych House 2nd Floor, 71-91 Aldwych London WC2B 4HN

The Rt Hon Nick Thomas-Symonds MP
Paymaster General and Minister for the Cabinet Office

11 June 2025

Dear Minister,

Following the Inquiry hearings on 7-8 May, the Inquiry has received additional evidence, including from your officials, and submissions from core participants. All of the evidence and the submissions are being considered for the Additional Report.

As you may know, the Inquiries Act 2005 makes provision for the publication of reports. I confirm that it would be my preference to accept responsibility for arranging publication of the Additional Report.

1 Langstoff

Yours sincerely,

Sir Brian Langstaff

**Infected Blood Inquiry**